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Access arrangements applications open Monday 3 February

The 'Access arrangements' section of the NCA tools website opens on Monday 3 February for the following applications and notifications:

Access arrangement
 Deadline
 Early opening of test papers

 Monday 3 March

 Compensatory marks

 Monday 3 March

 Mental mathematics notification form

 Monday 14 April

 Additional time

 Monday 14 April


The mental mathematics notification form is new this year. Schools must complete it if they need to read the mental mathematics test to children with a hearing impairment or motor disability, rather than using the CD. Local Authorities (LAs) should look for evidence that this form has been completed when carrying out monitoring visits.

Additional time
As we've described in previous LA links, the process for additional time applications is different this year. Information about the new application process, including the questions that teachers will need to answer, is available on the Department for Education's (DfE's) website. LAs should familiarise themselves with this guidance. The main changes are as follows.

· LAs will not consider applications, but will still be able to see applications made by schools on NCA tools. 

· The application process draws on teachers' knowledge of children and their ability to assess an individual child's access needs. 

· Education psychology reports are not required as evidence. 

· Applications should be made by teachers with a good knowledge of the particular children, because of the nature of the questions.   

· As soon as the application form has been completed, schools will be given guidance on whether they can administer additional time to the child. Where appropriate, guidance will suggest the use of other access arrangements such as readers or scribes. 

· Schools will be expected to use the guidance provided to make decisions about the use of additional time for the particular child. 


Schools will need to have evidence to justify their decisions regarding the use of additional time in case of a monitoring visit.

Specific guidance for LAs will be made available soon. Meanwhile any queries can be sent to lasupport@education.gov.uk.

Information about additional time and other access arrangements is available on the DfE's website.

Go to:

'Access arrangements' guidance


2014 science sampling tests

Science sampling tests for children at the end of key stage 2 will recommence in June on a biennial basis for maintained schools and academies in England. Independent schools and SCE schools will not be included in the tests. LAs will not be required to carry out monitoring visits for the tests.

This week's key stage 2 assessment update includes information about how schools will be selected. An overview of the science sampling tests is available on the DfE's website.

Go to:

Key stage 2 assessment update, issue 6

Key stage 2 science sampling tests



Assessment updates sent to schools this week

We will be sending an email update to key stage 2 schools this afternoon, Wednesday 29 January. It will cover the following information.

Key stage 2 assessment update, issue 6
· Access arrangements applications open Monday 3 February 

· Publication dates for the test administrators' guides 

· Pupil registration opens Monday 24 February 

· 2014 science sampling tests 

· 2015 test dates 


Go to:

Key stage 2 assessment update, issue 6


LA link, issue 6. Sent Wednesday 29 January.
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